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December 09, 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski: 
I am pleased to transmit to the King County Council a report on gun violence amongst youth and young adults as called for by Motion 15234. Also enclosed is a proposed Motion that, if enacted, would accept the report. 
Input from an array of community and research experts and published studies shaped the approach to this report. To understand how King County youth and young adults experience gun violence, including what factors contribute to and prevent exposure to gun violence, a research team from Public Health – Seattle & King County conducted focus groups with youth, young adults, and their family members as well as interviewing King County subject matter experts as key informants. Outreach included:
· 12 focus groups with 80 youth and young adults who have experience with gun violence.
· 2 focus groups with 26 family members of youth and young adults affected by gun violence.
· 10 key informant interviews with service providers and local experts who work with youth and their families on issues related to gun violence.
Participants in this data collection effort were recruited from all King County regions, as well as all racial/ethnic groups and ages. Thirteen focus groups were conducted in English, and one in Spanish. 
Firearms are the leading cause of suicide and homicide deaths among youth and young adults according to the Washington State Department of Health. Firearm deaths and injuries among children, youth, and young adults are preventable. Firearm deaths adversely affect youth, families, and communities.
I am grateful for the tremendous help we received from community and subject matter experts who shared their thoughts, experiences, and time with us. 
The report and its recommendations align with King County’s Strategic Plan principles of providing quality government, working toward equity for all and collaborating with community partners to achieve goals. The report aligns with King County’s Equity and Social Justice Strategic Plan’s emphasis on upstream preventive solutions, strong community partnerships, and accountable leadership. Several current county initiatives including Best Starts for Kids and Zero Youth Detention can facilitate translation of these recommendations into action steps and responses to community needs. 
The estimated cost of this work, including staff time, is $180,000. 

Thank you for your consideration of this report and proposed motion. If your staff have any questions, please feel free to contact Anne Burkland, Government Relations Officer at Public Health – Seattle & King County at 206-477-7550.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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